
RCW 46.63.210  Definitions.  The definitions in this section 
apply throughout this section and RCW 46.63.220 through 46.63.260 
unless the context clearly requires otherwise.

(1) "Automated traffic safety camera" means a device that uses a 
vehicle sensor installed to work in conjunction with an intersection 
traffic control system, a railroad grade crossing control system, or a 
speed measuring device, and a camera synchronized to automatically 
record one or more sequenced photographs, microphotographs, or 
electronic images of the front or rear of a motor vehicle at the time 
the vehicle fails to stop when facing a steady red traffic control 
signal or an activated railroad grade crossing control signal, or 
exceeds a speed limit as detected by a speed measuring device. 
"Automated traffic safety camera" also includes a device used to 
detect stopping at intersection or crosswalk violations; stopping when 
traffic obstructed violations; public transportation only lane 
violations; stopping or traveling in restricted lane violations; and 
public transportation bus stop zone violations detected by a public 
transportation vehicle-mounted system.

(2) "Hospital speed zone" means the marked area within hospital 
property and extending 300 feet from the border of the hospital 
property (a) consistent with hospital use; and (b) where signs are 
posted to indicate the location is within a hospital speed zone, where 
"hospital" has the same meaning as in RCW 70.41.020.

(3) "Public park speed zone" means the marked area within public 
park property and extending 300 feet from the border of the public 
park property (a) consistent with active park use; and (b) where signs 
are posted to indicate the location is within a public park speed 
zone.

(4) "Public transportation vehicle" means any motor vehicle, 
streetcar, train, trolley vehicle, ferry boat, or any other device, 
vessel, or vehicle that is owned or operated by a transit authority or 
an entity providing service on behalf of a transit authority that is 
used for the purpose of carrying passengers and that operates on 
established routes. "Transit authority" has the same meaning as 
provided in RCW 9.91.025.

(5) "Roadway work zone" means an area of any city roadway, 
including state highways that are also classified as city streets 
under chapter 47.24 RCW, or county road as defined in RCW 46.04.150, 
with construction, maintenance, or utility work with a duration of 30 
calendar days or more. A roadway work zone is identified by the 
placement of temporary traffic control devices that may include signs, 
channelizing devices, barriers, pavement markings, and/or work 
vehicles with warning lights. A roadway work zone extends from the 
first warning sign or high intensity rotating, flashing, oscillating, 
or strobe lights on a vehicle to the end road work sign or the last 
temporary traffic control device or vehicle.

(6) "School speed zone" has the same meaning as described in RCW 
46.61.440 (1) and (2).

(7) "School walk zone" means a roadway identified under RCW 
28A.160.160 or roadways within a one-mile radius of a school that 
students use to travel to school by foot, bicycle, or other means of 
active transportation.  [2024 c 307 s 1.]
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